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incidents by slowing down officer responses, as well as making officers aware of their potential biases when 
responding to incidents.  FTFO courses include the 10 and additional 20-hour Critical Mindset Coordinated 
Response training, the Force Options Simulator, FTFO roll-call training (such as FTFO roll-call trainings in 
2020 on traffic stops and care and control of prisoners), the 2020 AB 392 Use of Force Update training, and 
Officer Involved Shooting Response and Investigation training. 

  

Many of these courses, including Crisis Intervention, Critical Mindset Coordinated Response, Force Options 
Simulator, and an FTFO force options and tactics course, are required officer training every two years.  Roll-
call trainings also occur throughout the year.  This curriculum satisfies the annual requirement contemplated by 
the recommendation.  Trainings are tracked in the Department’s Human Resource Management System with 
remedial action for officers that to not attend.   

  

The FTFO reviews both specific use-of-force incidents and SFPD incidents as a whole to update SFPD’s 
trainings.  The FTFO reviews data from the quarterly Use of Force, Firearm Discharge Review Board, and 
Early Intervention reports.  For individual incidents, the FTFO also reviews body worn camera videos, written 
statements, and dispatch calls.  The SFPD Business Analysis Unit developed a data dashboard for FTFO to 
review data from dispatch, incident reports, and supervisory forms.   

  

The FTFO attends monthly meetings with the Department of Police Accountability to further identify issues 
with tactics and the Department of Police Accountability has attended trainings, such as the Critical Incident 
Coordinated Response training, for their input.  The FTFO holds a monthly meeting with SFPD’s Professional 
Development Unit, Academy staff, Critical Incident staff, and Range staff to discuss use-of-force issues.  A 
recent training review led to the creation of the Force Options Refresher Course for any officer, and their 
supervisor, who was recently involved in a use-of-force incident or was a decision-maker during incident.  The 
training will occur within 30 days of the use-of-force incident.    

  

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this 
recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 
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